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Oct. 16, 2020 
 

CITY EVENTS 
 

UPCOMING PUBLIC CITY MEETINGS  
 

 City Council Formal Meeting – 2:30 p.m. Wednesday, Oct. 21. Please click on the City Council 

Meetings link for meeting participation information.  

 North Mountain Village Planning Committee – 6:00 p.m. Wednesday, Oct. 21. Please click on Notice 

of Public Meeting for information on how to participate.    

 Zoning and Adjustment Hearing – 9:00 a.m. & 1:30 p.m. Thursday, Oct. 22. Please click on the Notice 

of Public Meeting link for meeting participation information. 

 
 

City Council meetings are live on Cox Cable Channel 11 and streamed live on 
https://www.phoenix.gov/phxtv and facebook.com/cityofphoenix.   

To view written or video instructions for meeting participation, please visit 
https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/city-council-meetings  

Past City Council meetings are posted to YouTube at http://www.youtube.com/cityofphoenixaz.  

 
 

 
 
 
DISTRICT 1 EVENTS:  
 

DISTRICT 1 COMMUNITY MEETINGS   
  

Please continue to check here for updates on future District 1 community events. 
 
  

https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/city-council-meetings
https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/city-council-meetings
https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerksite/PublicMeetings/201021004.pdf
https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerksite/PublicMeetings/201021004.pdf
https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerksite/PublicMeetings/201022002.pdf
https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerksite/PublicMeetings/201022002.pdf
https://www.phoenix.gov/phxtv
https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/city-council-meetings
http://www.youtube.com/cityofphoenixaz
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CITY NEWS & EVENTS:  
Phoenix COVID-19 Testing Blitz  

 
Mobile Van Testing 
 
Saturday, Oct. 17  
Old K-mart Site 
2526 W. Northern Ave. Phoenix, 85051 
Council District 5 
6:45 a.m. – 12:15 p.m. Appointments required 
at: https://vincerecancer.com 
 
For additional testing dates and locations, please 
visit Phoenix Testing Blitz 
 

PHOENIX OFFERS FREE FLU SHOTS 
 
With funding assistance from Maricopa County, the 

city of Phoenix, along with medical partner Passport 

Health, will offer flu shots at no cost to the 

community on Saturdays, Oct. 17 and 24. No 

insurance is required to receive this service.  

This flu vaccination service is in addition to the no-

cost COVID-19 tests already being offered by the city 

of Phoenix since May. 

Flu shots will be administered at the following 

locations and times:  

10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Saturday, Oct. 17 

Desert West Park, 6602 W. Encanto Blvd. 

10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Saturday, Oct. 17 

Cesar Chavez Park, 7858 S. 35th Ave. 

10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Saturday, Oct. 24 

El Reposo Park, 502 E. Alta Vista Road 

Insurance is not required, but community members interested in receiving the flu shot are encouraged to pre-

register online at passporthealthusa.com/phx. 

Phoenix's medical partner, Passport Health, is a Phoenix-based company and the leading provider of travel 

medicine and immunization services in North America. The company's medical staff are accustomed to 

administering a large inventory of vaccines to various clients through their clinic network throughout the U.S.  

For updated information locations to get free flu shots hosted by the city of Phoenix, 

visit phoenix.gov/Newsroom. 

https://vincerecancer.com/
https://www.phoenix.gov/newsroom/em-and-hs/1399
https://www.passporthealthusa.com/
https://www.passporthealthusa.com/
https://oem.passporthealthglobal.com/ClinicSignup/Registration/MaricopaFlu/
https://www.phoenix.gov/newsroom
https://www.phoenix.gov/newsroom
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DOMESTIC VIOLENCE AWARENESS MONTH  

 
City of Phoenix Advocacy Center  
 
The City of Phoenix Family Advocacy Center   
(FAC) serves as one central location for victims of 
violence to receive a wide range of services. Through 
partnerships with community-based organizations 
and other city departments, the FAC provides 
comprehensive victim advocacy, counseling, case 
management, support groups forensic medical 
examinations, and investigative interviews. 
 
The FAC’s mission is to provide comprehensive 
services to victims of domestic and sexual violence, 
homicide, and other violent crimes; and to take a 
leadership role in educating the community about the 
impact of violence. 
 
If you have been a victim of a crime, we are here to help.  
Crime victims of all types may experience trauma, which can be displayed in many ways. 
 
Physical:  Someone who has experienced physical trauma may have serious injury or shock to the body, as 
from a major accident.  Intense stress reactions may also occur: Increase of breathing, blood pressure, and 
heart rate and muscles may tighten.  Exhaustion, inability to sleep, headaches, increased or decreased appetites, 
or digestive problems may be a symptom of trauma. 
 
Emotional:  A crime victim may experience emotional trauma that may have long-lasting effects.  Emotional 
trauma may take many different forms:  Shock or numbness, denial, disbelief and anger.  

 
To learn more about the services provided and other resources, FAC Services or call 602-534-2120.  

 

PAINT PHOENIX PURPLE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   This virtual event will be held over a 7-day period from    
Sunday, Oct. 18 through Saturday, Oct. 24. For more 
information, call 602-292-3415 or email 
tammy.rivera@phoenix.gov. 

 
 

https://www.phoenix.gov/humanservices/programs/emergency/domestic
https://www.phoenix.gov/humanservicessite/Documents/Our%20Services%20and%20Partnerships.pdf
https://paintphoenixpurple.org/
file://///one/clk/PERM/PCC/DIST1/Weekly%20Newsletter/2020/10%20October/tammy.rivera@phoenix.gov%20
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PHOENIX WATER SERVICES  

Phoenix Water to Host Virtual Public Meeting Regarding the Drought Pipeline Project 

Phoenix Water invite the surrounding communities of the Drought Pipeline Project to attend a virtual public 

meeting. The project team will discuss the SR 51 To Bell Road 66" Waterline, upcoming construction schedule 

and third-party utility construction work. 

Two meeting options are available: 

• Wednesday Oct. 28, 9:00 a.m. 

• Thursday Oct. 29, 6:30 p.m. 

 

Visit phoenix.gov/droughtpipeline to register. A call-in option will be available. To request a reasonable 
accommodation be made available at these meetings, please contact the project staff at 602-235-2666 (TTY: 7-
1-1) or email waterworks@phoenix.gov. Both meetings will offer the same information. 

Those who cannot attend the virtual public meetings are invited to view the meeting online. Materials will be 
available for viewing after the Oct. 28, 2020. An individual virtual meeting with the project team is also available 
by calling the construction hotline at 602-235-2666 or email at waterworks@phoenix.gov to set an 
appointment. Visit phoenix.gov/droughtpipeline to view information about the upcoming construction 
schedule and potential impacts. 

About the Drought Pipeline: Phoenix Water is building new pipelines and pump stations to ensure all 
customers will have access to safe, clean, and reliable drinking water for generations to come. With shortages 
looming on the Colorado River, these improvements will provide a way to move more abundant water supplies 
to those areas at risk for shortage.  

 

 

http://www.phoenix.gov/droughtpipeline
mailto:waterworks@phoenix.gov
mailto:waterworks@phoenix.gov?subject=Individual%20Virtual%20Meeting%20Request
http://www.phoenix.gov/droughtpipeline
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PHOENIX CONVENTION CENTER 

Phoenix Selected to Host NCAA Women's Final Four in 2026 

The NCAA has announced that Phoenix is the host city for the 2026 Women's Final Four. The national 
semifinals will begin on Friday, April 3, 2026 at Talking Stick Resort Arena with the national championship 
final game taking place on Sunday, April 5. This marks the first time that Phoenix has hosted the nation's top 
collegiate women's basketball championship, which has not been held in the west since 2012. 
 
The Valley's bid was a collaborative effort, with the city of Phoenix, Visit Phoenix, the Phoenix Suns and 
Phoenix Mercury and Talking Stick Resort Arena teaming up with the Phoenix Local Organizing Committee 
and Arizona State University, which will serve as the collegiate host institution. 
 
The 2026 Women's Final Four completes Arizona's resume as the nation's leading destination for major 
championships. The Valley will be the site of the 2023 Super Bowl and the 2024 NCAA Men's Final Four. 
 
“The Phoenix Convention Center is proud to host the Women's Basketball Coaches Association (WBCA) 
National Convention and official fan activities for the Women's 2026 Final Four,” said Phoenix Convention 
Center Director John Chan. “With over one million square feet of meeting and event space, convenient access 
to light rail and walking distance to Talking Stick Resort Arena and major convention hotels, and surrounded 
by numerous dining, retail, cultural and entertainment options, the Phoenix Convention Center is the perfect 
backdrop to create an inspiring event experience for more than 20,000 expected attendees.” 
 
Final Four events at the Phoenix Convention Center: 

• Women's Coaches Convention – the Women's Basketball Coaches Association (WBCA) 
Annual National Convention held in conjunction with the Women's Final Four will attract more 
than 2,000 coaches. 

• Fan Festival – is an interactive and educational fan event including competitions, basketball 
clinics, prizes, autograph sessions, special guest appearances, trivia contests, and entertainment. 

• Super Saturday Concert – is a free outdoor concert event held on the Saturday between the 
national semifinals and the national championship games. 

• Youth Bounce – is a family-friendly community event where children take to the streets in the 
downtown area, bouncing basketballs from a designated starting location and ending at the 
NCAA Fan Festival. 

Downtown Phoenix is the premier event destination for all of the official 2026 NCAA Women's Final Four 
fan-related events, lodging and meeting activities associated with the tournament. 
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PHOENIX PARKS AND RECREATION  

Registration Open for 2020 Phoenix Summit Challenge 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Registration for the 2020 Phoenix Summit Challenge (PSC20) opened earlier this week and spots are still 
available for those interested in participating. 

PSC20 will feature a seven-day virtual opportunity for outdoor enthusiasts of all abilities to hike multiple 
summit trails throughout the city's preserve land. Changes needed to be made to this year's event due to the 
COVID-19 pandemic, but the spirit of the annual challenge lives on in this revised format. Participants will 
track their hikes by using the interactive online Walker Tracker application. 

The dates of PSC20 are Saturday, Nov. 14 through Friday, Nov. 20. Registration costs $30 and includes 
entrance into the event for one hiker, access to the Walker Tracker app and this year's State Forty Eight event 
t-shirt. Register by visiting the PSC20 webpage. 

Trail list (to be completed in any order during the seven-day event): 

• Ridgeback Trail at Apache Wash Trailhead (Sonoran Preserve) 
• Dixie Mountain Summit Trail at Desert Vista Trailhead (Sonoran Preserve) 
• Lookout Mountain Summit Trail 150 at Lookout Mountain (Phoenix Mountains Preserve) 
• Shaw Butte Trail 306 at Shaw Butte / North Mountain Visitor Center (Phoenix Mountains Preserve) 
• Alta East Trail at South Mountain Park/Preserve 
• Holbert Trail at South Mountain Park/Preserve 
• Pyramid Trail at South Mountain Park/Preserve 
 
Participants can complete the seven suggested hikes or any other trails they choose. Those with mobility issues 
can choose to complete their steps on flatter terrain or even on a treadmill. The challenge will be complete 
once a pre-determined number of steps are accumulated. The steps translate into mileage which in turn add up 
to the total distance of the seven suggested hikes. Total mileage of the seven hikes adds up to 25.2 miles with 
an elevation gain of 5,230 feet. 

This annual event helps to raise dedicated funding for the more than 41,000 acres of desert park and mountain 
preserve land located throughout Phoenix. Sign up, hike with friends, and have a great time on the trails to 
support a great cause. Questions about this year's event can be e-mailed to the PSC Team at psc@phoenix.gov. 

https://www.phoenix.gov/parks/trails/psc
https://statefortyeight.com/
https://www.phoenix.gov/parks/trails/psc
mailto:psc@phoenix.gov
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PHOENIX PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT  
  

City of Phoenix acts to Help Restaurant Owners Maximize Business while Following Safe Seating 

Requirements during COVID-19 Emergency 

The Phoenix City Council approved the creation 

of Temporary Outdoor Dining and Alcohol 

Consumption Areas to allow restaurants to 

implement outside dining to accommodate their 

customers while meeting social distancing 

requirements and recommendations. The 

temporary outdoor dining program allows the 

Planning and Development Department to issue 

an “Emergency Declaration Temporary 

Outdoor Dining Administrative Temporary Use 

Permit" (ATUP) at no fee. 

 “Being responsive to businesses and their 

challenges during the pandemic has been a 

priority for the city and our staff," said Planning 

and Development Department Director Alan 

Stephenson. “For the restaurants who need to reduce their indoor capacity for safety, outside offers 

an option to maximize the customers they can serve without compromising that safety." 

Getting a use permit for outdoor dining can normally take between four to six weeks and requires a public 

hearing process. With the ATUP, staff will review the plans, within typically a 15-day time frame, and provide 

a temporary permit at no charge. The restaurant will not be required to have permanent fencing in place. 

Temporary enclosures will be permitted for areas serving alcohol to accommodate state requirements. 

For more information on the program and to submit plans, visit  https://www.phoenix.gov/pdd/temp-

outdoor-dining.  

 

CITY MANAGER’S REPORT: 
 

Economic Development & Education 

Last week, various airlines announced they would resume flights to and from Phoenix Sky Harbor International 
Airport. On Oct. 8, Southwest Airlines resumed service to San José del Cabo International Airport in Cabo 
San Lucas and Licenciado Gustavo Díaz Ordaz International Airport in Puerto Vallarta. On Oct. 9, WestJet 
Airlines resumed service from Phoenix to Calgary International Airport. On Nov. 1, Hawaiian Airlines will 
resume non-stop service between Phoenix Sky Harbor International Airport and the Daniel K. Inouye 
International Airport in Honolulu.  
 
From Oct. 13 through Oct. 23, the Sky Train will be shut down intermittently from the 44th Street Station 
through Terminal 3. Aviation staff is making necessary ride plate corrections near the Terminal 4 Station. The 
airport shuttle will be in service during these shutdowns to transport passengers and employees between 
stations. 
 

https://www.phoenix.gov/pdd/temp-outdoor-dining
https://www.phoenix.gov/pdd/temp-outdoor-dining
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During the week of Oct. 5, the Phoenix Families First Resource Centers hosted twelve virtual workshops 
focused on early language, literacy, child development, early learning, parenting and family stability. A total of 
20 families, with children up to five-years-old, participated.  
 
Since August, Arts and Culture staff have hosted 10 online capacity building workshops for more than 240 
participants. Information on the current series of workshops, as well as recordings of past workshops, can be 
found on the Office of Arts and Culture website. 

 
On Oct. 15, Arts and Culture staff presented “Public Art: Behind the Curtain,” the second of five free online 
workshops this month. Artists Roberto Behar and Rosario Marquardt discussed their approach to developing 
public art projects. The workshops are open to all and take place every Thursday at 10 a.m. Those interested 
can register on the Office of Arts and Culture website. 
 
 
Social Services Delivery 
On Oct. 9, Housing staff, in partnership with the Area Agency on Aging, delivered 30 essential care supplies 
to Luke Krohn Senior Housing residents through the organization’s Goods2Home Program. The care 
packages included home goods such as household cleaners, foil & plastic wrap, bleach, hand sanitizer, soap, 
shampoo, adult diapers, and pet food.  
 
During the week of Oct. 5, Human Services staff conducted 2,027 wellness checks and delivered 609 meals to 
Senior center members. 
 
To date, Library staff has provided curbside pickup services to more than 131,000 customers, with 
approximately 1.3 million physical library materials circulated by library cardholders.  
 
This week, in partnership with St. Mary’s Food Bank Alliance, Library staff served 796 meals to children and 
teens, ages 18 and under. The Kid’s Café program is the result of a grant from the U.S. Department of 
Agriculture administered by the Arizona Department of Education. Meals are being provided Monday through 
Saturday during curbside pickup hours. 
 
Public Safety 
On Oct. 17, a Police Recruit written exam will be held at the Police Regional Academy. To date, 127 applicants 
have been invited to take the exam. Police recruitment remains open for applicants to register for written exams 
scheduled Oct. 29 and Nov. 6, as well as the ongoing online option. 

 
Neighborhoods and Livability 

During the week of Oct. 5, Parks and Recreation staff hosted four tournaments at sports complexes citywide, 
serving a total of 76 different teams. Staff hosted 463 allocations and 78 reservations on flat-land athletic fields 
citywide and scheduled 59 maintenance staff for 236 hours to conduct secondary cleaning on adjacent 
restrooms. During the week of Oct. 12, staff is currently scheduled to host 71 allocations and three tournaments 
at sports complexes so far. 
 
This week, the draft Climate Action Framework was published for public comment. Office of Environmental 
Programs staff invites residents to provide feedback and comments on phoenix.gov/oep/cap through 
December. On Oct. 14, staff held a Climate Action Planning Virtual Workshop, which was open to the public. 
The workshop provided an overview of the framework with breakout sessions where participants could 
provide feedback and ideas in the areas of air quality, energy, heat, transportation, and waste. 

https://www.phoenix.gov/oep/cap
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Infrastructure 
On Oct. 7, early ballots were mailed to voters on the Permanent Early Voting List (PEVL) for the upcoming 
City of Phoenix Mayor and City Council Election. Voters on the PEVL will automatically receive an early ballot 
by mail unless they submitted a request to not receive a ballot by mail. 
 
Individuals who wish to vote in person rather than by mail can visit any voting site. Voting sites will be 
designated by the Maricopa County Elections Department and will be available beginning 27 days before the 
election, from Oct. 7 through Nov. 3, with hours of operation varying by location. On Election Day, Nov. 3, 
voting sites will be open to voters from 6 a.m. to 7 p.m. Voting site locations designated by Maricopa County 
can be found by visiting  Locations.Maricopa.Vote or calling 602-506-1511. Voters are required to provide 
identification at in-person voting locations before receiving a ballot. 
 
Public Transit staff is conducting outreach to inform transit riders travelling through downtown about 
upcoming bus service and bus stop location changes as a result of the Central Station redevelopment and South 
Central Light Rail and Downtown Hub projects. This outreach includes newsletters, a project website, 
billboards, digital signs at bus stops, social media, PHXTV, and other Valley Metro channels. 
 
On Oct. 8, Street Transportation staff attended the Willo Board Virtual Meeting to present public feedback 
received and to discuss design decisions concerning pedestrian connectivity. Staff also shared information on 
the two-way cycle track on 3rd Avenue and the intersection design at 3rd Avenue and Encanto Boulevard.  
Speakers at the virtual meeting expressed a desire for continuous sidewalks on 5th Avenue from Encanto 
Boulevard to Thomas Road. This priority was echoed in the survey results, despite a few responses against 
sidewalks. Street Transportation staff will continue studying and providing cost estimates for two options to 
add sidewalks in this area. 
 
On Oct. 12, 5th Avenue from Washington to Van Buren streets changed to two-way traffic with one lane in 
each direction. This change also allows a temporary bus route to use 5th Avenue in conjunction with the 
downtown light rail construction project. At this time, 5th Avenue north of Van Buren Street will remain a 
one-way southbound road but will be converted to two-way traffic with the street construction project. When 
completed, 3rd and 5th avenues will carry two-way traffic between Washington and Roosevelt streets. 
 
This week, Street Transportation staff continue work locating existing utilities and surveying for the street 
improvement project from Roosevelt Street to Moreland Street, between 33rd Avenue and 34th Avenue. This 
project includes the installation of a sidewalk and curb ramps that are compliant with the Americans with 
Disabilities Act (ADA), installation and upgrades to streetlights, widening of 33rd Avenue between Roosevelt 
Street and Moreland Street and replacement of the existing private irrigation distribution ditch with an 
underground concrete pipe that will be underground. The project is scheduled to be completed in 
approximately four months. 
 

 

   

https://recorder.maricopa.gov/pollingplace/
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COUNCIL DISTRICT 1 NEWS AND INITIATIVES  
 

NORTHWEST EXTENSION PHASE II CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 

 
The Northwest Extension Phase II project will extend light rail west on Dunlap Avenue from 19th Avenue, 

then north on 25th Avenue and across I-17 on Mountain View Road with a terminus on the west side of the 

freeway near Metrocenter Mall.  

Northwest Extension Phase II light rail project construction is underway. The current work is exclusively third-

party utility construction. The project contractor (Kiewit-McCarthy, A Joint Venture) will begin their work on 

Oct. 18. 

• Dunlap Avenue between 23rd and 25th avenues (north side): Kiewit-McCarthy is performing 

underground utility relocation and roadway construction on the north side of Dunlap Avenue between 

23rd and 25th avenues. Dunlap Avenue traffic will be restricted to one westbound and one eastbound 

lane daily. Traffic restrictions will be in place starting Sun., Oct. 18 at 7 a.m. through Fri., July 30, at 5:30 

p.m. Click here [t.e2ma.net] for more information. 

• Dunlap Avenue between C Street and 25th avenues (north side): Salt River Project is converting 

overhead electrical lines to underground facilities on the north side of Dunlap Avenue between C Street 

and 25th avenues. Westbound and Eastbound Dunlap Avenue will have one lane restricted daily. Traffic 

restrictions will be in place 9 a.m. through 4 p.m. through late December. Click here [t.e2ma.net] for 

more information. 

Visit valleymetro.org/northwest2 [t.e2ma.net] to view the latest updates and learn more about the project.  

 

 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/t.e2ma.net/click/hqvxtc/heiz0p/tfndkt__;!!LkjWUF49MRd51_ry!IwgLcUKd0hRpB_LMUjW0GJWbAONbcd-yS3uf5u04MQEiHPnHG23lyUDZEf8kUxaBVHbwnw$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/t.e2ma.net/click/hqvxtc/heiz0p/97ndkt__;!!LkjWUF49MRd51_ry!IwgLcUKd0hRpB_LMUjW0GJWbAONbcd-yS3uf5u04MQEiHPnHG23lyUDZEf8kUxYWszq5VA$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/t.e2ma.net/click/hqvxtc/heiz0p/p0odkt__;!!LkjWUF49MRd51_ry!IwgLcUKd0hRpB_LMUjW0GJWbAONbcd-yS3uf5u04MQEiHPnHG23lyUDZEf8kUxalNGUA9A$
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PHOENIX BOO FEST  
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DEEM HILLS PARK PROGRESS 
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PYRAMID PEAK WATER TREATMENT PLANT EXPANSION  
CONSTRUCTION CONTINUES FOR PHASE 2  

 

Phase 2 expansion and improvements continue at Pyramid Peak Water Treatment Plant at various work zones.  

CONSTRUCTION IMPACTS: Work is taking place primarily during daytime hours, weekdays; with some 

exceptions based on daytime temperatures or materials scheduling. All work and contractor areas are within 

the treatment plant property or public right-of-way.  

• Increased truck traffic on Pyramid Peak Parkway may be observed through November as dirt-haul off takes 

place and concrete work nears completion. Concrete work may include intermittent early morning or night 

work with light equipment, as necessary.  

• Lagoon pipeline and liner installation is complete and retention area mass excavation is nearing completion.  

• Equipment installation for the Admin Building expansion and Chemical improvements has begun.  

PROJECT OVERVIEW: When complete in Summer 2021, treatment capacity will increase to 54 million 

gallons per day and provide the ability to meet increasing service demand associated with area growth and 

development. 

Project Information 

602-532-6250| 

GlendaleAz.com 
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STREET TRANSPORTATION DEPARTMENT 

 

Council District 1 Progress Report                         Pavement Maintenance completed between 

           for September 2020                                                July 1, 2018 and Sept. 30, 2020  

 

To view a map of the streets included in the five-year pavement maintenance program approved by City 

Council, please see the Pavement Maintenance Dashboard. 

 

 

 

 

https://phoenix.maps.arcgis.com/apps/MapSeries/index.html?appid=330600c87dff4a8a8ac1759701d2d730&folderid=95b30070d48947d3a58617aca9fb4dac
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UPCOMING PAVEMENT MAINTENANCE 

 

EXAMPLE OF A RECENT PROJECT 
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NEWS & EVENTS FROM AROUND THE DISTRICT:  

WASHINGTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWS  
 

WESD Schools to Open in Hybrid Model Oct. 19 

 

WESD schools will return to in-person instruction in a 
Hybrid A/B learning model on Monday, Oct. 19. These 
means that students will be divided into two learning 
groups – A and B. Students in the A group will attend 
school in-person on Mondays and Thursdays, while 
students in the B group will attend school in-person on 
Tuesdays and Fridays. All students will participate in teacher-led Online Distance Learning on Wednesdays. 
On the days student are at home, they will log in to their Google Classrooms to complete required assignments 
and lessons. Additionally, the WESD is also offering an Online Learning model for families who wish to 
continue learning remotely. 
 
The WESD is following the guidance from Arizona Department of Public Health Services and Maricopa 
County Department of Public Health. With current county metrics, the WESD falls into the Hybrid Learning 
Model. With students returning to school, the WESD will be using the recommended CDC and Maricopa 
County mitigation strategies including frequent hand washing and hand sanitizing, enhanced cleaning, proper 
ventilation, symptom screening, physical distancing and face coverings. 
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DEER VALLEY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWS  
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GREAT CHARITIES TO DONATE TO: 

 
 
 

ARIZONA HUMANE SOCIETY  
http://www.azhumane.org/get-involved/give-now/  
  
CHILDHELP: 2120 N. Central Ave #130, Phoenix, AZ 85004 
https://www.childhelp.org/ 602- 271-4500 
 
PHOENIX CENTER FOR THE ARTS Love the arts? Want to help ensure that the programming 
we offer here at the center continues for generations to come? Please visit: 
https://phoenixcenterforthearts.org/support/ 
 
ANTHEM PETS Animal Rescue: A Voice for the Voiceless  
http://anthempets.org/ 480-287-3542 
 
ARIZONA PAWS & CLAWS www.azpawsandclaws.com  
 
FETCH FOUNDATION: please go to the following site: www.fetchfoundation.com/Newsflash/the-
fido-bag-program  
 
M.A.I.N. What We Do - M.A.I.N. - Medical Animals In Need, Dog Rescue in  
Phoenix Arizona Kelly Ferreira 480-245-9203 President / Medical Animals In Need 
www.medicalanimalsinneed.com Together we save lives! 
 
MINI MIGHTY MUTTS for more information, contact Angie Crouse at 480-304-5654 or 
info@minimightymutts.com  Also check out our website at www.minimightymutts.com  Mini Mighty 
Mutts is a 501(c) 3 organization.  We rescue the underdog!  
 
OPERATION CARE FOOD BANK located in North Phoenix, a non-profit Christian organization 
committed to helping those in need with food and clothing.  For additional information, please call 602-
866-0135, or visit: info@operationcarefoodbank.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.azhumane.org/get-involved/give-now/
https://www.childhelp.org/
https://phoenixcenterforthearts.org/support/
http://anthempets.org/
http://www.azpawsandclaws.com/
http://www.fetchfoundation.com/Newsflash/the-fido-bag-program
http://www.fetchfoundation.com/Newsflash/the-fido-bag-program
http://www.medicalanimalsinneed.com/
mailto:info@minimightymutts.com
http://www.minimightymutts.com/
mailto:info@operationcarefoodbank.org
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CONTACT DISTRICT 1 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:council.district.1@phoenix.gov

